
MANHATTAN BEACH UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Resolution 2015-8 

CLASSIFIED SCHOOL EMPLOYEE WEEK 
May 18 – 22, 2015 

 
 WHEREAS, the Manhattan Beach Unified School District is proud of its classified employees and 
considers them an integral part of its educational system; and  
 
 WHEREAS, the efforts of classified employees in the Manhattan Beach Unified School District are 
essential and critical to the successful functioning of the District and the implementation of its programs; and  
 
 WHEREAS, classified employees contribute to the establishment and promotion of a positive 
instructional environment and play a vital role in providing for the welfare and safety of Manhattan Beach 
Unified School District’s students; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the District’s classified employees are one of the reasons that the Manhattan Beach 
Unified School District enjoys a reputation as one of the finest districts in the United States; and  
 
 WHEREAS, classified employees in the Manhattan Beach Unified School District assist in the support 
of all educational programs and services at all sites; and  
 

WHEREAS, classified employees in the Manhattan Beach Unified School District strive for excellence 
in all areas relative to the educational community; and  
 

WHEREAS, classified employees in the Manhattan Beach Unified School District serve as important 
role models to students and essential partners in the District’s mission to provide a quality education to every 
student; and 
 

WHEREAS, classified employees in the Manhattan Beach Unified School District are deserving of 
special recognition for their many contributions in a wide variety of roles to the institution of public education 
in this county, state and nation; and  
 

WHEREAS, Manhattan Beach Unified School District encourages everyone in the community, 
including students and parents, to recognize our classified employees for the fine job they do every day of the 
year.  
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Manhattan Beach 
Unified School District hereby recognizes and honors the contributions of the classified employees and 
proclaims the week of May 18, 2015, to be Classified School Employee Week, this 20th day of May 2015. 
 
 
 
___________________________________   ________________________________ 
Bill Fournell, President   Ellen Rosenberg, Vice President  
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 Jennifer Cochran, Clerk   Karen Komatinsky, Member  
 
___________________________________ 
Christine Cronin-Hurst, Member 


